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SUBJECT

An Ordinance authorizing the Executive to execute an amendment to the interlocal agreement for Snoqualmie and South Forth Skykomish watersheds within Water Resource Inventory Area 7.  
2010 COUNCIL PRIORITIES

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0450 furthers the Council’s “Environmental Sustainability” priority by promoting salmon recovery plans. 
SUMMARY

The Proposed Ordinance authorizes the Executive to execute an amendment to the interlocal agreement ("ILA") for Snoqualmie and South Forth Skykomish watersheds within Water Resource Inventory Area 7.  The proposed amendment is largely an extension of the existing ILA. 
BACKGROUND
The Snoqualmie ILA is an agreement between King County, the cities of Carnation, Duvall, Snoqualmie and North Bend, and the Snoqualmie Indian Tribe.  It delineates the commitments, roles and responsibilities of King County and other member governments to provide a structure for the joint implementation of the Snohomish River Basin (WRIA7) Salmon Conservation Plan and to coordinate local efforts to address land and water issues with watershed-wide implications.  It also establishes the Snoqualmie Watershed Forum as the formal governance structure for carrying out its purposes.   
The Snoqualmie ILA was renewed in 2005 for a five year term, and will expire on 

December 31, 2010.
ANALYSIS
The ILA amendment authorized through this Proposed Ordinance would:

a)
Extend the Snoqualmie ILA by five years to December 31, 2015; 

b) 
Amend the Snoqualmie Watershed Forum membership by adding two new ex-officio seats (a King Conservation District seat and a non-profit organization seat) to the six member government seats and three citizen seats that already exist; and

c)
Provide more specific service terms for each of the ex-officio members. 

The ILA amendment will allow for the continuation of this successful partnership and will address identified gaps in the current Forum membership.  It will also ensure consistency in watershed governance across the county’s three major WRIAs.
The proposed extension and amendment was reviewed and endorsed by the Snoqualmie Watershed Forum in a series of meetings this past spring.  All of the other participating entities have adopted this ILA. Lastly, it has also been reviewed by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.
NO AMENDMENTS

ATTACHMENTS

1) Proposed Ordinance 2010-0450  with attachment
2) Transmittal letter dated July 29, 2010
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